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April 6, 2023 

Mr. Larry R. Watson, President  
Watson C & D, LLC 
940 NW 247th Drive  
Newberry, Florida 32669 
Transmitted via email to:  larry@watsoncll.com 

RE:        Watson C&D Debris Disposal Facility  
              Facility WACS I.D. Number:  86627 
              DEP Permit Number:  17537-016-SO 
              2023 Financial Assurance Cost Estimates Approval 
              Alachua County – Solid Waste Permitting 

Dear Mr. Watson: 

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the subject facility’s updated Closing and Annual Long-Term 
Care Cost estimates.  These cost estimates were submitted on April 5, 2023 and to comply with Rule 62-
701.630(4)(a), Florida Administrative Code, (F.A.C.).  The following cost estimates are approved for 
2023:  

Closure Cost Estimate -             $821,930.40 
Annual Long-Term Care Cost Estimate -      $22,180.86 
Total Long-Term Care Cost Estimate -        $110,904.29 (5 years) 

The next annual cost estimates update is due between January 1 and March 1, 2024.  

A copy of this estimate will be forwarded to the Financial Coordinator, FDEP, 2600 Blair Stone Road, 
MS 4565, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400.  Please work with Susan Eldredge at (850) 245-8740 or 
susan.f.eldredge@dep.state.fl.us directly to assess the facility’s compliance with the funding mechanism 
requirements of Rule 62-701.630, F.A.C.  If you have any questions or comments about this matter, 
please contact Michael Bogin by mail at the letterhead address, by email at 
Michael.Bogin@FloridaDEP.gov, or by telephone at (904) 256.1579. 

Sincerely 

Michael Bogin 
Permitting Engineer 

Enclosure 
ec:   Brooke Sheppard, Watson C&D, LLC, brooke@watsoncll.com 
        Sergio Reyes, P.E., eda, sreyes@edafl.com 
        Financial Assurance Working Group, DEP, Financial.Assurance.Working.Group@floridadep.gov 

 Jeff Schroer, NED-DEP 
 Michael Bogin, NED-DEP        
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